
 

 

S Hutchinson 
The Nineveh Charitable Trust 
8 Mill Lane, 
Saffron Walden, 
Essex CB10 2AS        13 December 2021 
 

Dear Sally 
 
Further to the trust’s very kind grant of £3,000, I am delighted to provide this update on how 
the funds have helped our Community in West Norwood, London. 
 
Your support was directed towards a new garden shed and its environmentally friendly 
foundations (a recycled plastic grid filled with gravel) costing a total of £3,382.  Some local 
fundraising has been ongoing from which we found the balance needed. 
 
We’ve also engaged the specialist consultant Thrive, closely associated with the RHS to consult 
with our Community members and advise how to make the most of the garden at a cost of 
£750.  To ensure our learning disabled members can assist we have also purchased specialist 
tools and equipment at a cost of £400. 
 
Below are images of the new shed (left) and garden at our Community House, Gothic Lodge: 
 

  
 
Should you or any of the trustees wish to visit our Community (Covid-19 restrictions 
permitting), it would be a pleasure to welcome you there.  Meanwhile, thank you for your 
support and may I take this opportunity to wish you a very safe and happy Christmas. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Fiona Beasley 
Trusts & Fundraising Manager 


